
GOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING 
 

CLARIFICATION NOTICE 
 

REGARDING THE INTENT TO AMEND THE CDBG-DISASTER RECOVERY 2008 (DR-

2008) & THE DISASTER RECOVERY ENHANCEMENT FUNDS (DREF) ACTION PLAN,  

PUBLISHED ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2020, ON THE  

PUERTO RICO DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING (PRDOH) WEBPAGE 

Due to an involuntary error, the Notice published on September 11, 2020, in the 

“Changes to the Funding Allocation” Section indicated that Activity Number 08-

DREF-66-003 of the Municipality of Villalba would have an allocation after 

recapture in the amount of $291,920.00. The Notice should have read $298,450.00, 

which is the correct amount for this activity. 

For such purposes, this Clarification Notice amends the period to receive 

comments on the changes proposed by the previous Notice, which will begin to 

run from its publication. Written comments will be accepted for the next 7 days 

from the date of this publication. These comments should be addressed to the 

following email cdbg-municipal@vivienda.pr.gov. 

A copy of this Clarification Notice will be available as of the date of its publication 

on PRDOH website on www.vivienda.pr.gov. 

The rest of the content from the Public Notice of Intent to Amend the CDBG-

Disaster Recovery 2008 (DR-2008) & the Disaster Recovery Enhancement Fund 

(DREF) Action Plan, published on Friday, September 11, 2020, on PRDOH’s 

webpage, remains unchanged. 

 

 

______________________________________ 

 

William Rodríguez Rodríguez, Esq. 

Secretary 

 

Comments received after Monday, April 10, 2023 will not be considered.  

Published today Monday, April 3, 2023. 
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